Pupil Progress Meeting

Tuesday 18th September 2018

Present:

Alan Woodward	
Sarah Rogers	
Liz Lindwal	
Susan Pattinson	
Duncan Priestley	
Apologies:	
0	

School is expect or above expected in terms of attainment compared to national standards in each subject area in both classes.

It is recognised that end of KS2 test data in reading SPAG, maths and writing again exceeds the average on points scored however with a cohort of only 2 children we are aware that generalising statistics can be dangerous.

KS1 end of year results are also pleasing with the child exceeding in Maths.

EYFS results were discussed. In a cohort of 6, 4 children achieved a GLD which two narrowly missing out. One of those children began their reception year late and only attended 4 days per week.

Phonics screening test results were also positive with 80% pass rate (4 out of 5 children passed).

Curriculum Focus

A pattern of underachieving is not evident in the results and governors congratulated staff.

SEND

TA timetable including intervention time were discussed. TA hours have increased due to a second child diagnosed with diabetes. It has been noted that the way in which the diabetic children go to be tested is disruptive to both classes and we would therefore like to see an increase in the children becoming more independent at testing themselves.

KS1:

One child has been recognised as being slightly behind the other children in their cohort. That child is on teachers' radar and is pushed during lessons. There is also a very good relationship with mum so both parties are working together to close the gap.

Another child is recognised as being slightly more able in maths. This child will have access to the stretch and extend curriculum.

KS2:

One Yr6 child has been diagnosed with an epileptic condition that affects his level of attention/concentration. This might impinge on his ability to perform in end of year tests.

One child recently developed diabetes which has had a profound impact on their learning. IEP and intervention in place.

Another child has only recently joined the school, they are working at a lower level at reading, writing and maths. That child is receiving intervention and an IEP is being drawn up.

The able pupil in year 6 achieved exceeding in all KS2 SATS tests. A handful of children in year 6 have been acknowledged as hopefully being able to achieve exceeding in 2018-19 SATS tests later this year.

Pupil Premium

One child in class 1 has been receiving extra support in SMSC, through the use of circle times. This child has also been attending after school clubs with pupil premium funds.

One child in class 2 receives extra maths tuition with PP funds.

A new family have joined the school who have an adopted child in year 2 and a looked after child in pre-school. Duncan is currently getting in touch with a virtual school for support. A PEP will be written for the looked after child and Lin Ball is going on PEP training. Funding will come through termly from January onwards. We will investigate the child's needs and spend the money accordingly.

For the adopted child, pupil premium will be available from June.

Safeguarding

On Toy day a child brought in a mobile device and took photos. A staff member saw this happening and asked child to delete straight away. These kind of devices will not be allowed into school on toy days from now on.

An abrasion was noticed on a child, the child said it was from a parent. Duncan asked the parent about it and both the child's story and parent's story added up. Duncan took advice from other parties and he was happy that there was no cause for concerned.

Staff received training on KCSIE and further training is due to take place in the next few weeks. Governors have been sent KCSIE policy for reading. Online prevent training will also be sent out soon.

ICT update

Massive problems that disrupted work in school in summer term 2018 were discussed. This was rectified and networks seem in good working order.

Policy review

To do...

Financial Delegation October 18;

Staff Induction/Staff Development October 18;

Supporting Pupils with Medical/PD conditions October 18;

Act of Collective Worship Oct 18;

Religious Education Act 18;

Promoting British Values Oct 18

AOB

Some amendments have been made to the Single central register following advice from KCSIE.

Date of next meeting: 22nd January 2019